
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December 8, 2021 

 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York Public Service Commission 
3 Empire State Building 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
 
RE: Case 21-C-0300 – PSC No. 1 – Taconic Telephone Corp. d/b/a Consolidated Communications 
  
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
On October 22, 2021, Taconic Telephone Corp. d/b/a Consolidated Communications submitted tariff leaves in 
Case 21-C-0300 in the matter of Minor Rate Filing of Taconic Telephone Corp. to Increase its Annual 
Revenues and Receive Disbursements from the State Universal Service Fund.  This filing was to become 
effective March 1, 2022. 
 
On December 7, 2021, the company filed a letter to withdraw the Minor Rate Case and request that the 
proceeding be closed.  As a result, the tariff changes that were filed in this case are no longer needed and this 
filing reverts the following tariff leaf to reflect the rates that were in effect prior to the October 22, 2021 filing. 
 
 Section 3.6 – Leaf 21, Revision 4 
 
In addition, this filing includes Cancellation Supplement No. 1 to cancel Leaf 56.1. 
    
Please contact me at the number below or Carrie Patterson at carrie.patterson@consolidated.com with any 
questions or concerns regarding this filing. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Michael Shultz 

 
Sr. Vice President – Legislative and Regulatory 
P: 724.449.2545 
Mike.shultz@consolidated.com 

 Received: 12/08/2021 
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